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Resolution 

The Corporation of the 
Town of Cobourg 

1 

 Town of Cobourg 
 55 King Street West,  
 Cobourg, ON, K9A 2M2 
 clerk@cobourg.ca 
Sent via email  
 September 27, 2024 
 
Please be advised that the Town of Cobourg Council, at its meeting held on September 
25, 2024, passed the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS the increased importation and use of non-Original Equipment Manufacturer 
(OEM) aftermarket batteries is presenting a significant increase in fire and explosion, 
putting citizens and responding personnel in danger; and 
WHEREAS these aftermarket batteries are not Underwriter Laboratories of Canada 
(ULC) certified but can be imported into Canada without any associated regulations; and 
WHEREAS unlicensed persons and locations can store and modify lithium-ion batteries 
in our communities without regulations, providing dangerous conditions within a 
community and charging these batteries within the home or multi-unit dwellings can result 
in larger fires with grave results; and 
WHEREAS as Canada becomes more aware of Green Energy solutions, these batteries 
are used more often, increasing the danger to our communities. 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Cobourg supports the 
resolution from the from Municipality of Wawa regarding regulations for the importation of 
safe use of lithium-ion batteries; and  
FURTHER THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Cobourg does hereby 
support the Ontario Fire Marshal’s program to educate citizens on the danger associated 
with lithium-ion batteries and encourage every municipality to actively promote safe 
practices for the use of lithium-ion batteries; and 
FURTHER THAT Council does hereby call upon all levels of government to enact 
regulations for the importation, sale, storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified 
lithium-ion batteries and that this resolution be shared with the Township of Otonabee-
South Monaghan, the Ontario Municipal Fire Prevention Officers Association and all 
Ontario Municipalities. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Kristina Lepik 
Deputy Clerk/Manager, Legislative Services 
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The Gorporation of the Municipality of St. Charles
RESOLUTION PAGE

Regular Meeting of Council

{genda Number 7.2.

Resolution Number 2024-301

Tifle:

Date:

Resolution - AMO / OMA Joint Resolution Campaign on Physician Shortage

July 17,2024

Moved by:

Seconded by:

Councillor Loftus

Councillor Lachance

\MIEREAS the state of health care in Ontario is in crisis, with 2.3 million Ontarians lacking access to a
family doctor, emergency room closures across the province, patientrs being de-rostered and 4oolo ol
family doctors considering retirement over the next five (5) years;

AND VVI-IEREAS it has become increasingly challenging to attract and retrain an adequate healthcare
workforce throughout the health sector across Ontario;
AND WFIEREAS the Northern Ontario School of Medicine University says communities in Northern
Ontario are short more than 350 physicians, including more than 200 family doctors; and half of the
physicians working in Northem Ontario are elpected to retire in the next five (5) years;

AND I/V}IEREAS Ontario municipalgovemments play an integral role in the health care system through
responsibilities in public health, long-term care, paramedicine, and other investmenb;

AND \/VFIEREAS the percentage of family physicians practicing comprehensive family medicine has
declined lrom77 in 2008 to 65 percenlin2O22;
AND I/VIIEREAS per capita health-care spending in Ontario is the lowest of all provinces in Canada;

AND WHEREAS a robust workforce developed through a provincial, sector-wide health human
resouroes strategy would significantly improve access to health services across the province;

BE lT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of St.-Gharles
urges the Province of Ontario to recognize the physician shortage in the Municipality of St.-Gharles and

Ontario, to fund health care appropriately and ensure every Ontarian has access to physician care;

AND BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Resolution be sent to Premier Doug Ford;
Deputy Premier and Minister of Health Sylvia Jones; the Association of Municipalities of Ontario
(AIrrO); our local Member of Provincial Parliament (MPP); and, all Ontario Municipalities.

CARRIED
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The Gorporation of the Municipality of St. Charles
RESOLUTION PAGE

Regular Meeting of Gouncil

{genda Number: 7.2.

Resofution Number 2024-323

Title:

Date

Resolution stemming from May 15,2024 Regular Meeting of Council - ltem 10.1 -
Correspondence #5

August 14,2024

Moved by:

Seconded by:

Councillor Loftus

Councillor Lachance

BE lT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Gorporation of the Municipality of St.-Gharles hereby supporb
Motion #14 passed by the Town of Plympton-\Affoming supporting the Resolution dated March 18,

2024 passed by the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, regarding a request to increase the tile drain loan
limit;
AND BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Minister of
{griculture, Food and Rural Affairs (OMAFRA), Lisa Thompson; the Association of Municipalities of
Ontario (AIVIO); the RuralOntario MunicipalAssociation (ROMA); and allOntario Municipalities.

CARRIED
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546 Niagara Street, PO Box 250  |  Wyoming, ON, N0N 1T0  |  519-845-3939  |  www.plympton-wyoming.com  

 

 
The Honourable Lisa Thompson 

Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 

11th Floor 

77 Grenville St 

Toronto, ON 

M5S 1B3 

 

(sent via e-mail) 

 

April 12th, 2024 

 

Re: Request to Increase Tile Drain Loan Limit 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Town of Plympton-Wyoming, at its meeting on April 10th, 
2024, passed the following motion supporting the resolution from the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe 
regarding a Request to Increase Tile Drain Loan Limit.  
 
Motion #14 
Moved by Councillor Kristen Rodrigues 
Seconded by Councillor John van Klaveren 
That Council support correspondence item ‘l’ from the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe regarding a 
Request to Increase Tile Drain Loan Limit. 

Carried. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above motion, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone 
or email at eflynn@plympton-wyoming.ca.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Ella Flynn 
Executive Assistant – Deputy Clerk 
Town of Plympton-Wyoming 
 
Cc: Association of Municipalities Ontario resolutions@amo.on.ca  

 Rural Ontario Municipal Association roma@roma.on.ca  

All regional Municipalities 
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TOWNSHIP OF 

Adelaide 
Metcalfe 

March 22nd
, 2024 

The Honourable Lisa Thompson 
Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 
11th Floor 
77 Grenville St. 
Toronto, ON M5S 1 B3 

RE: Township of Adelaide Metcalfe - Request to Increase Tile Drain Loan Limit 

Dear Minister Thompson, 

On March 18, 2024, the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe Council approved the following 
resolution: 

WHEREAS farm drainage is of paramount importance in Ontario due to its significant impact 
on agricultural productivity and sustainability. Effective drainage systems help mitigate 
waterlogging, control soil moisture levels, and enhance soil structure, thereby optimizing 
growing conditions for crops; 

WHEREAS improved drainage also facilitates timely field operations, reduces erosion, and 
minimizes nutrient runoff, contributing to environmental conservation efforts; 

WHEREAS Ontario's diverse agricultural landscape, where weather variability is common, 
well-maintained drainage systems play a crucial role in ensuring stable yields, economic 
viability, and long-term resilience for farmers across the Province; 

WHEREAS the Tile Loan Drainage Act, R.S.O 1990, c. T.B allows for the borrowing of money 
for the purpose of constructing drainage works; 

WHEREAS the maximum annual limit for these loans, unchanged since 2004, is currently set 
at $50,000. 

WHEREAS costs for Tile Drainage has increased markedly since 2004; 

NOW THEREFORE the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe requests that the 
Province through the Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs (OMAFRA) consider 
increasing the maximum annual Tile Loan limit to a minimum of $100,000. 

AND THAT this resolution be circulated the Honourable Lisa Thompson - Ministry of 
Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs (OMAFRA), the Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
(AMO), the Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA), and all Ontario municipalities. 

2340 Egremont Drive, R.R. #5, Strathroy, Ontario, N7G 3H6 

Phone (519)247-3687 Toll Free 1-866-525-8878 Fax (519)247-3411 E-Mail info@adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca 
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The Gonooration of the Municipality of St. Charles- 
RESOLUTION PAGE

Regular Meeting of Gouncil

{genda Number: 7.3.

Resofution Number 2024-324

Title:

Date:

Resolution stemming from May 15,2024 Regular Meeting of Council - ltem 10.1 -
Correspondence #8

August 14,2024

Moved by:

Seconded by:

Councillor Laframboise

Councillor Lachance

BE lT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of St.-Charles hereby supporb
the Resolution dated March 28, 2024 passed by the County of Hastings, regarding sustainable
infrastructure funding for small rural municipalities;

AND BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Prime Minister of
Canada, Justin Trudeau; the Minister of Housing, lnfrastructure and Communities of Canada, Sean

Fraser; the Premier of Ontario, Doug Ford; the Minister of lnfrastructure, Kinga Surma; the Minister of
MunicipalAfrairs and Housing, Paul Calandra; our local Member of Parliament (MP); our local member

of Provincial Parliament (MPP); the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); the Rural Ontario

Municipal Association (ROMA); the Federation of Ganadian Municipalities (FCM); and all Ontario
Municipalities.

CARRIED
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Office of the Warden, C.A.O. & Clerk 
Hastings County 
 
235 Pinnacle St. Postal Bag 4400,  
Belleville ON K8N 3A9 

 
Tel: (613) 966-1311  
Fax: (613) 966-2574 
www.hastingscounty.com  

 
April 17, 2024 
 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario   
Premier of Ontario   
Legislative Building   
Queen's Park   
Toronto ON M7A 1A1   
 
Delivered via email   
doug.fordco@pc.ola.org  
premier@ontario.ca  
 
RE: Hastings County Motion regarding sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural 
municipalities 
 
Please be advised that Hastings County Council, at its meeting held on March 28, 2024, 
passed the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS Ontario’s small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund 
both upfront investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including 
roads and bridges and water wastewater and municipally owned buildings including 
recreational facilities and libraries; 
 
WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario government mandated all Ontario municipalities to 
develop capital asset management plans with the stipulation that they be considered in 
the development of the annual budget; 
 
WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental 
infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax 
revenue alone; 
 
WHEREAS the only application approved through the recently awarded Housing 
Accelerator Fund to a small rural municipality was to Marathon Ontario, who received 
an allocation of $1.9 million dollars while over $1.369 billion going to Ontario’s large 
urban centres, resulting in a 0.2% investment in rural Ontario;  
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WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to 
assist with operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner 
Expressway;  
 
WHEREAS small rural Ontario cannot keep pace with the capital investments required 
over the next 20 years unless both the Provincial and Federal Governments come 
forward with new sustainable infrastructure funding;  
 
WHEREAS it is apparent that both the Federal and Ontario Governments have 
neglected to recognize the needs of small rural Ontario; 
 
NOW THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Hastings County call on the Ontario and 
Federal Government to implement sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural 
municipalities;  
 
AND THAT small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future 
applications for funding; 
 
AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that 
there is an insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities;  
 
AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a 
Working Group that includes a member of the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, to 
develop a plan on how to deal with the impending debt dilemma; 

AND FINALLY THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, 
Prime Minister of Canada, The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, 
Infrastructure and Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, 
Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of 
Ontario; The Honourable Kinga Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP 
Shelby Kramp-Neuman, Hastings-Lennox Addington; MPP Ric Bresee Hastings-Lennox 
Addington, AMO, ROMA, FCM, Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus and all Municipalities 
in Ontario. 

If you have any questions regarding the above motion, please do not hesitate to contact 
me directly. 

Sincerely, 

 

Cathy Bradley 
Director of Legislative Services 
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The Corporation of the Municipalityof St. Charles- 
RESOLUTION PAGE

Regular Meetng of Gouncil

Agenda Number: 7.4.

Resolution Number 2024-325

Title: Resolution stemmi
Correspondence #

Date: August 14,2024

ng from May 15,2024 Regular Meeting of Council - ltem 10.1 -
12

Moved by:

Seconded by:

Councillor Loftus

Councillor Laframboise

BE lT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of St.-Charles hereby supports

Resof ution #26-24 passed by Public Health Sudbury and Districts, regarding recommendations for
Govemment Regulations of nicotine pouches;

AND BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Premier of Ontario,

Doug Ford; the Deputy Premier and Minister of Health, Sylvia Jones; our local member of Provincial

Parliament (MPP); the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); the Public Health Sudbury &
Districts; and all Ontario Municipalities.

CARRIED
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April 22, 2024 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 
 
Dear Premier Ford: 
 
Re:  Recommendations for Government Regulation of Nicotine 

Pouches  
 
In July 2023, Health Canada gave approval to Imperial Tobacco Canada to sell 
Zonnic under the Natural Health Product Regulations as a Nicotine 
Replacement Therapy (NRT) product. Consequently, Zonnic is sold under the 
Health Canada approval without adhering to the restrictions of the Federal 
Tobacco and Vaping Products Act, 1997 and the Smoke-Free Ontario Act, 
2017. 
 
Since this time, nicotine pouches have become widely available to youth. 
These flavoured pouches can be legally purchased by those under 18 years of 
age in Ontario. The unrestricted sale, display, and promotion of nicotine 
pouches contribute to accessibility, normalization, and potential health 
hazards. Nicotine is highly addictive and its use, in any form, is unsafe for 
children1 and youth2. Exposure to nicotine can have adverse effects on the 
developing brains of children and youth and increases the likelihood of 
initiation and long-term use of tobacco2. 
 
In March 2024, Public Health Sudbury & Districts released an advisory alert to 
local health system partners sharing concerns related to nicotine pouches. 
Additionally, letters were sent to education directors, educators, and parents to 
increase awareness of the availability and risks of nicotine pouches to children 
and youth. 
 
At its meeting on April 18, 2024, the Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury 
& Districts took further action and carried the following resolution #26-24: 
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The Honourable Doug Ford 
April 22, 2024 
Page 2 
 

WHEREAS Health Canada approved nicotine pouches for sale under the Natural Health 
Product regulations providing no restrictions on advertising or sale to children and youth; 
and 
WHEREAS the unrestricted sale, display, and promotion of nicotine pouches contribute 
to their accessibility, the normalization of nicotine use, and potential health hazards; and 

WHEREAS nicotine is highly addictive and its use, in any form, is unsafe for children and 
youth; and 

WHEREAS exposure to nicotine can have adverse effects on the developing brains of 
adolescents and young adults and increases the likelihood of initiation and long-term use 
of tobacco products; and 

WHEREAS the emergence of nicotine pouch products occurred rapidly without requiring 
adherence to the restrictions of the federal Tobacco and Vaping Products Act, 1997, and 
the Smoke-Free Ontario Act, 2017; and 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury & 
Districts strongly encourage Health Canada to take immediate action to close the 
regulatory gap that permits the sale of nicotine pouches to youth under 18 years of age; 
and 

FURTHER THAT the Board of Health urge Health Canada to strengthen regulations to 
restrict the sale of new and emerging tobacco and nicotine products, ensuring that 
nicotine availability to children and youth never occur again; and 

FURTHER THAT the Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury & Districts strongly 
encourage the Government of Ontario to exclusively sell nicotine pouches from behind 
pharmacy counters, limit their display in retail settings, and restrict their promotion, 
especially to youth; and 
 
FURTHER THAT the Government of Ontario expand the Smoke-Free Ontario Strategy 
to create a comprehensive, coherent public health-oriented framework for the regulation 
of vaping and all nicotine-containing products. 

 
We strongly encourage the Government of Ontario to follow immediately the Government of 
British Columbia and the Government of Québec to exclusively sell nicotine pouches in 
pharmacies, specifically behind the counter. This decision reduces product availability, restricts 
their promotion, and limits their display in retail settings. 
 
Until tighter restrictions of nicotine pouches are implemented, the widely available and 
accessible product will continue to expose children and youth to nicotine. The Board of Health 
for Public Health Sudbury & Districts strongly encourages the Government of Ontario to expand 
the Smoke-Free Ontario Strategy to create a comprehensive, coherent public health-oriented 
framework for the regulation of vaping and all nicotine-containing products. 
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The Honourable Doug Ford 
April 22, 2024 
Page 3 
 
 
We thank you for your speedy attention to this important issue, and we continue to look forward 
to opportunities to work together to promote and protect the health of Ontarians.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
René Lapierre 
Chair, Board of Health 
 

 
 
M. Mustafa Hirji, MD, MPH, FRCPC 
Acting Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive Officer 
 
cc: Honourable Mark Holland, Minister of Health of Canada 

Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Honourable Ya’ara Saks, Canada’s Minister of Mental Health and Addictions and 
Associate Minister of Health 
Honourable Michael Parsa, Minister of Children, Community and Social Services 
Yasir Naqvi, Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Health, Honorable Mark Holland 
Dr. Kieran Moore, Chief Medical Officer of Health of Ontario 
France Gélinas, Member of Provincial Parliament, Nickel Belt 
Jamie West, Member of Provincial Parliament, Sudbury 
Michael Mantha, Member of Provincial Parliament, Algoma-Manitoulin 
Viviane Lapointe, Member of Parliament, Sudbury 
All Ontario Boards of Health 
Association of Local Public Health Agencies 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1 U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. (2014). “The Health Consequences of Smoking-50 
Years of Progress: A Report of the Surgeon General.” 
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/books/NBK294308/#ch5.s2  
2 National Center for Chronic Disease Prevention and Health Promotion (US) Office on Smoking and 
Health. (2016). “E-cigarette Use Among Youth and Young Adults: A Report of the Surgeon General.” 
Retrieved on January 30, 2024 from 
www.cdc.gov/tobacco/sgr/ecigarettes/pdfs/2016_sgr_entire_report_508.pdf.  
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April 22, 2024 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
The Honourable Mark Holland 
Minister of Health of Canada 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6 
 
Dear Minister Holland: 

 
Re:  Recommendations for Government Regulation of Nicotine 

Pouches  
 
In July 2023, Health Canada gave approval to Imperial Tobacco Canada to sell 
Zonnic under the Natural Health Product Regulations as a Nicotine 
Replacement Therapy (NRT) product. Consequently, Zonnic is sold under the 
Health Canada approval without adhering to the restrictions of the Federal 
Tobacco and Vaping Products Act, 1997 and the Smoke-Free Ontario Act, 
2017. 
 
Since this time, nicotine pouches have become widely available to youth. 
These flavoured pouches can be legally purchased by those under 18 years of 
age in Ontario. The unrestricted sale, display, and promotion of nicotine 
pouches contribute to accessibility, normalization, and potential health 
hazards. Nicotine is highly addictive and its use, in any form, is unsafe for 
children1 and youth2. Exposure to nicotine can have adverse effects on the 
developing brains of children and youth and increases the likelihood of 
initiation and long-term use of tobacco products2. 
 
In March 2024, Public Health Sudbury & Districts released an advisory alert to 
local health system partners sharing concerns related to nicotine pouches. 
Additionally, letters were sent to education directors, educators, and parents to 
increase awareness of the availability and risks of nicotine pouches to children 
and youth. 
 
At its meeting on April 18, 2024, the Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury 
& Districts took further action and carried the following resolution #26-24: 
 

WHEREAS Health Canada approved nicotine pouches for sale under
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The Honourable Mark Holland  
April 22, 2024 
Page 2 
 
 

the Natural Health Product regulations providing no restrictions on advertising or sale to 
children and youth; and 

WHEREAS the unrestricted sale, display, and promotion of nicotine pouches contribute 
to their accessibility, the normalization of nicotine use, and potential health hazards; and 

WHEREAS nicotine is highly addictive and its use, in any form, is unsafe for children and 
youth; and 

WHEREAS exposure to nicotine can have adverse effects on the developing brains of 
adolescents and young adults and increases the likelihood of initiation and long-term use 
of tobacco products; and 

WHEREAS the emergence of nicotine pouch products occurred rapidly without requiring 
adherence to the restrictions of the federal Tobacco and Vaping Products Act, 1997, and 
the Smoke-Free Ontario Act, 2017; and 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury & 
Districts strongly encourage Health Canada to take immediate action to close the 
regulatory gap that permits the sale of nicotine pouches to youth under 18 years of age; 
and 

FURTHER THAT the Board of Health urge Health Canada to strengthen regulations to 
restrict the sale of new and emerging tobacco and nicotine products, ensuring that 
nicotine availability to children and youth never occur again; and 

FURTHER THAT the Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury & Districts strongly 
encourage the Government of Ontario to exclusively sell nicotine pouches from behind 
pharmacy counters, limit their display in retail settings, and restrict their promotion, 
especially to youth; and 
 
FURTHER THAT the Government of Ontario expand the Smoke-Free Ontario Strategy 
to create a comprehensive, coherent public health-oriented framework for the regulation 
of vaping and all nicotine-containing products. 

 
We applaud your pledge to take action to review the approval process for flavoured nicotine 
sales and advertising. We acknowledge the advisory Health Canada issued in March stating 
nicotine pouches should be used for nicotine replacement therapy in adults and the emphasis 
on keeping them out of reach of children and youth. 
 

However, only until tighter restrictions of nicotine pouches are implemented, the widely available 
and accessible product will continue to expose children and youth to nicotine. The Board of 
Health for Public Health Sudbury & Districts strongly encourages the federal government to take 
immediate action to close the regulatory gap by restricting the sale of nicotine pouches to those 
under 18 years of age. We also support Health Canada in their assertion to halt the legal 
purchasing loophole and ensure that nicotine availability to children and youth never occurs with 
new and emerging products.
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The Honourable Mark Holland  
April 22, 2024 
Page 3 
 
 
We thank you for your attention to this important issue, and we continue to look forward to 
opportunities to work together to promote and protect the health of Canadians.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
René Lapierre 
Chair, Board of Health 
 

 
 
M. Mustafa Hirji, MD, MPH, FRCPC 
Acting Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive Officer 
 
cc: Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Honourable Ya’ara Saks, Canada’s Minister of Mental Health and Addictions and 
Associate Minister of Health 
Honourable Michael Parsa, Minister of Children, Community and Social Services 
Yasir Naqvi, Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Health, Honorable Mark Holland 
Dr. Kieran Moore, Chief Medical Officer of Health of Ontario 
France Gélinas, Member of Provincial Parliament, Nickel Belt 
Jamie West, Member of Provincial Parliament, Sudbury 
Michael Mantha, Member of Provincial Parliament, Algoma-Manitoulin 
Viviane Lapointe, Member of Parliament, Sudbury 
All Ontario Boards of Health 
Association of Local Public Health Agencies  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1 U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. (2014). “The Health Consequences of Smoking-50 
Years of Progress: A Report of the Surgeon General.” 
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/books/NBK294308/#ch5.s2  
2 National Center for Chronic Disease Prevention and Health Promotion (US) Office on Smoking and 
Health. (2016). “E-cigarette Use Among Youth and Young Adults: A Report of the Surgeon General.” 
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The Honourable Mark Holland  
April 22, 2024 
Page 4 
 
 

 
Retrieved on January 30, 2024 from  
www.cdc.gov/tobacco/sgr/ecigarettes/pdfs/2016_sgr_entire_report_508.pdf.  
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The Corporation of the City of Temiskaming Shores 
Regular Council Meeting 

Tuesday, September 17, 2024 
 
 

Resolution  
 
 

Provincial decision regarding alcohol sales in convenience stores and locations 

that sell fuel to drivers, and the development of a comprehensive provincial alcohol 

strategy 

Resolution No. 2024-332 
Moved by:   Councillor Whalen 
Seconded by:  Councillor Wilson 
 
Whereas excessive consumption of alcohol has a negative impact on many communities 
because of detrimental health effects, road safety, and other harms; and 
 
Whereas the number of cases of individuals driving under the influence are increasing 
in Ontario, and the Timiskaming District has recently seen its highest rate ever for 
impaired driving infractions with 10 in April of 2024; and  
 
Whereas jurisdictions with broader access to alcohol have higher rates of driving under 
the influence and crashes associated with alcohol; and 
 
Whereas alcohol causes at least seven types of cancer and is a risk factor for, disease, 
disability and premature death, and is a direct cause of 4,300 deaths and 195,000 
emergency department visits per year in Ontario; and 
 
Whereas alcohol related emergency department visits increased 18 percent after the 
introduction of alcohol sales in grocery stores in Ontario; and 
 
Whereas 35 percent of youth in grades 10 and 11 in the Timiskaming District have 
indicated that they consumed alcohol at 13 years or younger; and 
 
Whereas 49 percent of youth in grades 10 and 11 in the Timiskaming District have been 
drunk at least once in their life; and 
 
Whereas alcohol related harms cost the Ontario economy 7 billion dollars a year; and 
 
Whereas alcohol is a factor in many domestic, sexual and physical assaults in Ontario; 
and 
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Whereas most tax revenue generated by the sale of alcohol goes to the province yet the 
costs and harms that are alcohol related are borne by the municipalities in the form of 
policing and social services and public health costs. 
 
Therefore be it resolved that Council for the City of Temiskaming Shores requests the 
Government of Ontario reverse their decision to allow alcohol to be sold in more locations 
and implement the following recommendations: 

 
1. Permit municipalities to opt out of retail alcohol expansion; 

2. Grant municipalities the powers to use zoning to determine where new alcohol 

retail locations are acceptable; 

3. Not permit alcohol sales within 150 m of schools, daycares, or substance use 

facilities; 

4. Prohibit the sale of Alcohol at gas stations; 

5. Require health warning labels on all alcohol containers; 

6. Dedicate a portion of provincial alcohol revenue to addressing alcohol related 

harms; and 

7. Develop and implement a comprehensive provincial alcohol strategy, in 

partnership with municipalities, that prioritizes health and safety and considers 

the costs associated with alcohol consumption. 

 
Further that a copy of this resolution be provided to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier 
of Ontario; the Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health; the 
Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General; the Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria, 
Minister of Transportation; John Vanthof, MPP Timiskaming Cochrane; AMO; FONOM; 
ROMA; Temiskaming Municipal Association (TMA); Timiskaming Health Unit (Planet 
Youth Timiskaming); Temiskaming Shores OPP Detachment Board; and all Ontario 
Municipalities. 

 
Carried 

 
 
 
Certified True Copy 
City of Temiskaming Shores 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Logan Belanger 
Municipal Clerk 
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The Corporation of the Municipality of St. Charles. 
RESOLUTION PAGE

Regular Meeting of Council

{genda Number: 7.5.

Resolution Number 2024-326

Title:

Date:

Resolution stemming from June 19,2024 Regular Meeting of Council - ltem 8.1 -
Correspondence #32

August 14,2024

Moved by:

Seconded by:

Councillor Loftus

Councillor Lachance

BE lT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of St.-Gharles hereby supporb
Motion #12 passed by the Corporation of the Township of Larder Lake, regarding Asset Retirement
Obligation PS 3280;

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Premier of Ontario,

Doug Ford; the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Paul Galandra; our local member of
Provincial Parliament (MPP); the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); the Federation of
Ontario Municipalities (FONOM); and all Ontario Municipalities.

CARRIED
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CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize
the sender and trusted content.

From: Regional.Clerk
Subject: Regional Council Decision - 2024 Speed Limit Revisions
Date: October 2, 2024 4:23:03 PM

 

 
On September 19, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision:
 

1.    Council approve revisions to speed limits on Regional roads listed in Table
1.

2.    Council approve the updated Establishing Speed Limits on Regional Roads
Policy in Appendix F, as amended by removing the following provision:

“Council has authorized the Commissioner of Public Works to
submit bylaws prepared by the Regional Solicitor and General
Counsel for Council approval to amend speed limits in accordance
with this Policy without a preceding report to Council.”

3.    The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the Clerks of Town of Georgina,
Township of King, Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville and Chief of York
Regional Police.

4.    The Regional Solicitor and General Counsel prepare the necessary bylaws
to adopt speed limit details in Table 1.

Table 1
2024 Proposed Speed Limit Revisions

Regional Road Municipality Existing
Speed

Proposed
Speed

Justification

1 Woodbine Avenue (Y.R. 8)

From Metro Road North (Y.R.
78) to Lake Drive East

Appendix A

Town of
Georgina

50 km/h 30 km/h Section functions as
a local road
adjoining 30 km/h
neighbourhood with
high pedestrian
volumes

2 Highway 27 (Y.R. 27)

From 230 metres south of
Oliver Emerson Avenue to
100 metres south of King-
Vaughan Road

Appendix B

Township of King 70 km/h 60 km/h Improved traffic
operations,
consistent speed
limits

3 Weston Road (Y.R. 56)

From 210 metres north of
King Road (Y.R. 11) to 80

Township of King 80 km/h 70 km/h Bylaw update
required

23

mailto:regional.clerk@york.ca


metres south of 16th
Sideroad

Appendix C

4 Dufferin Street (Y.R. 53)

From Lloydtown-Aurora Road
(Y.R. 16)/18th Sideroad (Y.R.
26) to 325 metres north of
Wellington Street West (Y.R.
15)

Appendix D

Township of King 80 km/h 70 km/h Improved traffic
operations,
consistent speed
limits

5 Dufferin Street (Y.R. 53)

From 145 metres south of
Wellington Street West (Y.R.
15) to 15th Sideroad (Y.R. 40)

Appendix D

Township of King 80 km/h 70 km/h Improved traffic
operations,
consistent speed
limits

6 Ninth Line (Y.R. 69)

From 100 metres north of
Bethesda Road (south
intersection) to 564 metres
south of Bloomington Road
(Y.R. 40)

Appendix E

Town of
Whitchurch-
Stouffville

70 km/h 60 km/h Improved traffic
operations

 
 

The original staff report is available for your information at the following link:
 
Please contact Joseph Petrungaro, Director, Roads, Traffic and Fleet, at 1-877-464-9675 ext.
75220. if you have any questions with respect to this matter.
 
Regards,
 
Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services Department
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | christopher.raynor@york.ca | york.ca
 
Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow
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CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and trusted content.

From: Regional.Clerk
Subject: Regional Council Decision - Dispatch Modernization Update: Implementation of the Medical Priority Dispatch

System in November 2024
Date: October 2, 2024 4:20:18 PM

 

 
On September 19, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision:
 

1.    The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the local municipalities, York Regional
Police and local fire services for information.

The original staff report is available for your information at the following link:
 
Please contact Chris Spearen, General Manager (A) at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 74709 if you
have any questions with respect to this matter.
 
Regards,
 
Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services
Department
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | christopher.raynor@york.ca | york.ca
 
Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow
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CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and trusted content.

From: Regional.Clerk
Subject: Regional Council Decision - Source Water Protection Committee Appointment
Date: October 2, 2024 4:06:47 PM

 

On September 19, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision:
 

1.    Council approve nomination of Tom Bradley as municipal representative for York
Region on the Credit Valley, Toronto Region and Central Lake Ontario Source
Protection Committee.

2.    Council delegate authority to the Commissioner of Public Works to nominate York
Region’s municipal representatives on Credit Valley, Toronto Region and Central
Lake Ontario and the South Georgian Bay Lake Simcoe Source Protection
Committees and include delegation of authority in the next update to the Region’s
Delegation Bylaw.

3.    The Regional Clerk forward this report to the Clerks of the local municipalities,
Credit Valley Source Protection Authority, Lake Simcoe and Couchiching/Black
River Source Protection Authority and Source Protection Programs Branch,
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks.

The original staff report is available for your information at the following link: 
 
Please contact Wendy Kemp, Director, Infrastructure Asset Management at 1-877-464-
9675 ext. 75141 if you have any questions with respect to this matter.
 
Regards,
 
Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services
Department
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | christopher.raynor@york.ca | york.ca
 
Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow
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CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and trusted content.

From: Regional.Clerk
Subject: Regional Council Decision - Update on the Paramedic Services Master Plan 2021-2031
Date: October 2, 2024 4:15:35 PM

 

                                   
On September 19, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision:
 

1.    The Regional Chair write a letter to Provincial Minister of Health requesting an
update on the Models of Care Innovation Fund and advocating for stable,
sustainable provincial funding for the Region’s Improving Patient Access to Care in
the Community Program.

2.    The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the local municipalities, local hospitals,
York Region Ontario Health Teams and the Ministry of Health for information.

The original staff report is available for your information at the following link:
 
Please contact Chris Spearen, General Manager (A), Paramedic and Senior Services at 1-
877-464-9675 ext. 74709 if you have any questions with respect to this matter.
 
Regards,
 
Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services
Department
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | christopher.raynor@york.ca | york.ca
 
Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow
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Resolution 

The Corporation of the 
Town of Cobourg 

1 

Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Town of Cobourg 
Premier of Ontario 55 King Street West,  
Legislative Building Cobourg, ON, K9A 2M2 
Queen’s Park clerk@cobourg.ca 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1  
  
Delivered via email  
Doug.fordco@pc.ola.org October 4, 2024 
premier@ontario.ca  
 
RE: Motion from Mayor Lucas Cleveland regarding Support of Involuntary Care for 
Individuals with Severe Mental Health and Addictions Issues 
 
Please be advised that the Town of Cobourg Council, at its meeting held on September 
25, 2024, passed the following resolution: 

 
WHEREAS the Province of British Columbia has announced the creation of highly 
secure facilities to provide involuntary care for individuals with severe mental 
health and addictions issues under the Mental Health Act, including dedicated 
mental health units in correctional centres and regional secure care facilities; and 

WHEREAS the Town of Cobourg, along with municipalities across Ontario, are 
facing growing challenges in addressing the complex needs of individuals with 
severe mental health and addictions issues, which place a significant strain on 
local emergency services, healthcare systems, community resources, and public 
safety; and  

WHEREAS individuals experiencing severe mental health and addictions issues 
often cannot voluntarily seek the care they need, and involuntary care, provided 
with compassion and appropriate safeguards, can ensure they receive the 
necessary treatment to help stabilize their condition and improve community 
safety.  

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Cobourg supports the 
BC government's approach to providing secure, involuntary care for individuals 
with severe mental health and addictions challenges, as a compassiqnate and 
necessary intervention for those unable to seek help on their own; and  

FURTHER THAT the Town of Cobourg urges the Province of Ontario to implement 
similar measures to ensure that individuals with severe mental health and 
addictions issues in Ontario have access to secure, involuntary care when 
necessary; and  
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Resolution 

The Corporation of the 
Town of Cobourg 

2 

FURTHER THAT this motion be forwarded to the Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario (AMO), the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM), The Premier, 
Honourable David Piccini, MPP, all other Members of Provincial Parliament and 
all Ontario municipalities to seek their endorsement and support. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
Kristina Lepik 
Deputy Clerk/Manager, Legislative Services 

cc. Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); 
the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM); 
Honourable, David Piccini, Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills 
Development and Northumberland – Peterborough South MPP;, 
All other Members of Provincial Parliament; and 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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Clerk’s Department 
Township of Clearview 

Box 200, 217 Gideon Street 
Stayner, Ontario L0M 1S0  

clerks@clearview.ca | www.clearview.ca 
Phone: 705-428-6230 

 

Page 1 of 3 
 

October 8, 2024 

Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Hon. Paul Calandra 

Sent by Email: minister.mah@ontario.ca   

RE:  Support Resolution – Updates to the Municipal Elections Act 

Please be advised at its meeting held on October 7, 2024, Council of the Township of 
Clearview passed the following resolution supporting AMCTO’s advocacy for updates to the 
Municipal Elections Act:  

Moved by Councillor Broderick, Seconded by Councillor Walker, Whereas, election rules 
need to be clear, supporting candidates and voters in their electoral participation and 
election administrators in running elections; 

Whereas, legislation needs to strike the right balance between providing clear rules 
and frameworks to ensure the integrity of the electoral process; 

Whereas, the legislation must also reduce administrative and operational burden for 
municipal staff ensuring that local election administrators can run elections in a way 
that responds to the unique circumstances of their local communities; 

Whereas, the Municipal Elections Act, 1996 (MEA) will be 30 years old by the next 
municipal and school board elections in 2026; 

Whereas, the MEA sets out the rules for local elections, the Assessment Act, 1990 and 
the Education Act, 1990 also contain provisions impacting local elections adding more 
places for voters, candidates, and administrators to look for the rules that bind the 
local democratic process in Ontario; 

Whereas, with rules across three pieces of legislation, and the MEA containing a 
patchwork of clauses, there are interpretation challenges, inconsistencies, and gaps to 
fill; 

Whereas, the Act can pose difficulties for voters, candidates, contributors and third-
party advertisers to read, to interpret, to comply with and for election administrators to 
enforce; 
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Clerk’s Department   October 8, 2024 

Page 2 of 3 

Whereas, while local elections are run as efficiently and effectively as can be within the 
current legislative framework, modernization and continuous improvement is needed 
to ensure the Act is responsive to today’s needs and tomorrow’s challenges; 

Whereas, to keep public trust and improve safeguards the Act should be reviewed 
considering the ever-changing landscape which impacts elections administration 
including privacy, the threats of foreign interference, increased spread of 
mis/disinformation and the increased use of technologies like artificial intelligence and 
use of digital identities; 

Whereas, the Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks, and Treasurers of Ontario 
(AMCTO) reviewed the Act and has provided several recommendations including 
modernizing the legislation, harmonizing rules, and streamlining and simplifying 
administration; 

And Whereas, AMCTO put forward recommendations for amendments ahead of the 
2026 elections and longer-term recommendations for amendments ahead of the 2030 
elections; 

Therefore, Be It Resolved That Council of the Corporation of the Township of 
Clearview calls for the Province to update the MEA with priority amendments as 
outlined by AMCTO before Summer 2025 and commence work to review and re-write 
the MEA with longer-term recommendations ahead of the 2030 elections; 

And Be It Further Resolved that this resolution will be forwarded to all municipalities in 
Ontario for support and that each endorsement be then forwarded to the Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing (minister.mah@ontario.ca), the Minister of Education 
(minister.edu@ontario.ca), the Minister of Public and Business Service Delivery 
(todd.mccarthy@ontario.ca), Minister of Finance (Minister.fin@ontario.ca) the Premier 
of Ontario (premier@ontario.ca), Simcoe-Grey MPP (brian.saunderson@pc.ola.org) and 
AMCTO (advocacy@amcto.com). Motion Carried.  

We look forward to hearing of the continued advocacy regarding this matter and updates on 
when the Ministry will move ahead with amending the Municipal Elections Act.  

Sincerely, 

 

Sasha Helmkay-Playter, B.A., Dipl. M.A., AOMC 
Clerk/Director of Legislative Services  
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Clerk’s Department   October 8, 2024 

Page 3 of 3 

cc: Minister of Education  
Minister of Public and Business Service Delivery  
Minister of Finance  
Premier of Ontario  
Simcoe Grey MPP  

 AMCTO Advocacy  
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Phone: 705-728-4784 Office of the Mayor Fax: 705-728-6957 
 

www.springwater.ca 
2231 Nursery Road 

Minesing, Ontario 
L9X 1A8 Canada 

 
Honourable Premier Doug Ford 
Doug.Fordco@pc.ola.org 

Sent via electronic mail

 

 

October 4, 2024 
 

Dear Honourable Premier Doug Ford  
 

At its Regular meeting on October 2, 2024, the Township of Springwater’s Council passed 
resolution C506-2024 endorsing the AMO and OMA Joint Health Resolution Campaign. 

 

Resolution C506-2024 
Moved by: Garwood 
Seconded by: Fisher 

 

Whereas the state of health care in Ontario is in crisis, with 2.5 million Ontarians lacking 
access to a family doctor, emergency room closures across the province, patients being 
derostered and 40% of family doctors considering retirement over the next five years; and 
 
Whereas it has becoming increasingly challenging to attract and retain an adequate 
healthcare workforce throughout the health sector across Ontario; and, 
 
Whereas Ontario municipal governments play an integral role in the health care system 
through responsibilities in public health, long-term care, and paramedicine; and, 
 
Whereas the percentage of family physicians practicing comprehensive family medicine has 
declined from 77% in 2008 to 65% in 2022; and, 
 
Whereas per capita health-care spending in Ontario is the lowest of all provinces in Canada; 
and, 
 
Whereas a robust workforce developed through a provincial, sector-wide health human 
resources strategy would significantly improve access to health services across the Province; 
and, 
 
Whereas these cracks in Ontario’s health care system are impacting economic development, 
health, and well-being at the local level; and, 
 
Whereas in response, the Ontario Medical Association (OMA) and the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) are working collaboratively to advocate for a better healthcare 
system for Ontario residents and communities. 
 
Now Therefore Be It Resolved That, Council of The Corporation of the Township of 
Springwater urge the Province of Ontario to recognize the physician shortage in Springwater 
and Ontario, to fund health care appropriately and ensure every Ontarian has access to 
physician care; and 
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Phone: 705-728-4784 Office of the Mayor Fax: 705-728-6957 
 

Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Premier of Ontario, 
Hon. Doug Ford; Barrie-Springwater-Oro Medonte Member of Provincial Parliament, Hon. 
Doug Downey, the Minister of Health, Hon. Sylvia Jones, the Ontario Medical Association 
(OMA), the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario municipalities. 

Carried 
 
 

I can be reached via email at jennifer.coughlin@springwater.ca or by phone at 705-728-4784, Ext. 
2020. 

 

Regards, 
 

 
Jennifer Coughlin 
Mayor, Township of Springwater 

cc: Hon. Minister of Health Sylvia Jones
 Hon. MPP Doug Shipley
 Ontario Medical Association 
 Association of Municipalities of Ontario  
 All Ontario Municipalities
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Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury 
100 Dissette Street, Unit 4, P.O. Box 100 

Bradford, Ontario, Canada L3Z 2A7 

Phone: 905-775-5366 
jleduc@townofbwg.com 

www.townofbwg.com 

September 20, 2024  BY E-MAIL

Hon. Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
5th Floor 
777 Bay St. 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 

Dear Minister Khanjin: 

Ontario Deposit Return Program 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to formally address the recent discussions surrounding the 
Ontario Deposit Return Program, particularly regarding our community residents asking us about the 
recycling of nonalcoholic beverage plastics. 

Whereas the Ontario Deposit Return Program has successfully incentivized the recycling of alcoholic 
beverage containers, resulting in the removal of over 204,000 tonnes of greenhouse gas emissions, we 
recognize the potential for similar success with nonalcoholic beverages. 

The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks highlighted in their June 2023 letter that they 
are considering the adoption of a deposit-and-return system for nonalcoholic beverages. This initiative 
presents a unique opportunity to further promote recycling, reduce litter, and encourage sustainable 
practices among consumers. 

Therefore, I am proud to announce that our Council endorses the expansion of the Ontario Deposit 
Return Program to include nonalcoholic beverage containers. We believe that this expansion will not 
only enhance environmental stewardship but also foster a culture of sustainability within our 
community. 

We encourage all stakeholders to support this initiative and work collaboratively towards its 
implementation. Together, we can make a significant impact on our environment and set a positive 
example for future generations. 

Yours truly, 

Mayor James Leduc 
Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury 

CC: 
Hon. Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance
Hon. Caroline Mulroney, Member of Provincial Parliament for York-Simcoe 
MPP Sandy Shaw, Opposition Environment, Conservation and Parks Critic 
Ontario’s Municipal Councils and Conservation Authorities 
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October 10, 2024 

Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
Via Email  

Re: Provincial Updates to the Municipal Elections Act 

Please be advised that Council of the Town of Halton Hills at its meeting of Monday, October 7, 
2024, adopted Resolution No. 2024-0168 regarding Provincial Updates to the Municipal 
Elections Act. 

Attached for your information is a copy of Resolution No. 2024-0168. 

Respectfully, 

Melissa Lawr, AMP 
Deputy Clerk – Legislation 

cc. Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Minister of Education
Minister of Public and Business Service Delivery
Minister of Finance
Halton MPPs
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)
Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO) 
All Ontario Municipalities
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Township of Puslinch  

7404 Wellington Road 34 
Puslinch, ON N0B 2J0 

www.puslinch.ca 
 

October 10, 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
RE:  AMO OMA Joint Health Resolution Campaign for the Province to recognize the physician 
shortage in Ontario 
 
Please be advised that Township of Puslinch Council, at its meeting held on September 3, 2024 
considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved: 
 

Resolution No. 2024-268:    Moved by Councillor Sepulis and  
     Seconded by Councillor Bailey 
 

That the Consent Agenda item 6.9 list on the September 3, 2024 agenda meeting be 
received for information; and 
 
Whereas Puslinch Council supports the correspondence provided by AMO and OMA, 
that staff be directed to prepare correspondence accordingly. 

            
CARRIED 

 
 

Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario 
VIA EMAIL: 
amo@amo.on.ca   
 
 

Ontario Medical Association 
VIA EMAIL 
info@oma.org  

Hon. Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
823 Albion Road 
Etobicoke, ON 
M9V 1A3 
VIA EMAIL:  
premier@ontario.ca 
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As per the above resolution, please accept a copy of this correspondence for your information 
and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Justine Brotherston  
Municipal Clerk 
 
CC: All Ontario Municipalities  
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1

Justine Brotherston

From: Kimberly Moran and Colin Best  <amopresident@amo.on.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, July 09, 2024 12:00 PM
To: Justine Brotherston
Subject: AMO/OMA Joint Health Resolution Campaign

 

 

 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
155 University Ave., Suite 800 
Toronto, Ontario M5H 3B7 
Telephone: 416.971.9856 
Toll-free in Ontario: 1.877.426.6527 
Fax: 416.971.6191 

 

Ontario Medical Association 
150 Bloor St. West, Suite 900 
Toronto, ON M5S 3C1 
Canada 
TF: 1.800.268.7215 
T: 416.599.2580 
F: 416.533.9309 
E: info@oma.org 
oma.org 

 

Dear Heads of Council and Clerks, 

Communities across Ontario have been facing critical healthcare challenges, including 
long waitlists for primary care, shortages of doctors and other healthcare workers; and 
emergency room closures. These cracks in Ontario’s health care system are impacting 
economic development, health, and well-being at the local level. 

In response, the Ontario Medical Association (OMA) and the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) are working collaboratively to advocate for a better 
healthcare system for Ontario’s residents and communities. 

We have jointly developed the attached draft council resolution (Appendix A - Also in 
PDF and Word Versions), urging the provincial government to recognize the physician 
shortage in your municipality and the rest of Ontario. By adopting this resolution, your 
municipality can play a crucial role in highlighting the urgent need for more healthcare 
resources and support.  

AMO is excited to welcome everyone to Ottawa for our annual conference from August 
18-21, 2024. We are pleased to inform you that the OMA will be participating at this 
year’s conference. Along with sponsoring the Rural Caucus Lunch on August 20, the 
OMA has reserved meeting room at the Fairmont Château Laurier for both August 20 
and 21 to meet directly with municipal leaders. During these meetings, we would like to 
hear what you are seeing on the ground and discuss opportunities to work closer with 
you. We believe that collaboration between Ontario’s doctors and all 444 municipalities 
is essential in addressing the healthcare needs of your community.  
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To set up a meeting with the OMA, please reach out to Tarun.Saroya@OMA.org 
(Senior Advisor for Government Relations and Advocacy) to book a 15-30 minute time 
slot at your earliest convenience. 

We look forward to your positive response and to working together towards a healthier 
future for all Ontarians. 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 

Kimberly Moran 

CEO, Ontario Medical Association 
 

Colin Best 

AMO President 
 

  

Appendix A: 

WHEREAS the state of health care in Ontario is in crisis, with 2.3 million Ontarians 
lacking access to a family doctor, emergency room closures across the province, 
patients being de-rostered and 40% of family doctors considering retirement over the 
next five years; and 

WHEREAS it has becoming increasingly challenging to attract and retain an adequate 
healthcare workforce throughout the health sector across Ontario; and 

WHEREAS the Northern Ontario School of Medicine University says communities in 
northern Ontario are short more than 350 physicians, including more than 200 family 
doctors; and half of the physicians working in northern Ontario expected to retire in the 
next five years; and (Northern Ontario only) 

WHERAS Ontario municipal governments play an integral role in the health care system 
through responsibilities in public health, long-term care, and paramedicine. 

WHEREAS the percentage of family physicians practicing comprehensive family 
medicine has declined from 77 in 2008 to 65 percent in 2022; and  

WHEREAS per capita health-care spending in Ontario is the lowest of all provinces in 
Canada, and 

WHEREAS a robust workforce developed through a provincial, sector-wide health 
human resources strategy would significantly improve access to health services across 
the province; 
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 NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of (the name of 
municipality) urge the Province of Ontario to recognize the physician shortage in 
(name of municipality) and Ontario, to fund health care appropriately and ensure 
every Ontarian has access to physician care.  

 

 

Manage your preferences | Opt Out  
 
View this email online. 

155 University Ave Suite 800 | Toronto, ON M5H 3B7 CA
 

 

This email was sent to jbrotherston@puslinch.ca. 
To continue receiving our emails, add us to your address book.
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Township of Puslinch  

7404 Wellington Road 34 
Puslinch, ON N0B 2J0 

www.puslinch.ca 
 

October 10, 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RE:  City of Quinte West Council resolution regarding The Canada Community-Building Fund 
 
Please be advised that Township of Puslinch Council, at its meeting held on September 3, 2024 
considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved: 
 

Resolution No. 2024-271:    Moved by Councillor Sepulis and  
     Seconded by Councillor Goyda 

 

That the Consent Agenda item 6.27 list on the September 3, 2024 agenda meeting be 
received for information; and 
 
Whereas the Township of Puslinch Council supports the resolution from the City of 
Quinte West, that Council direct staff to send a support resolution accordingly and 
that MPP Michael Chong be copied on the correspondence.  
 

Municipal Finance Officers 
Association of Ontario  
VIA EMAIL:  
general@mfoa.on.ca 

Association of Municipalities 
of Ontario (AMO) 
amo@amo.on.ca 

 
MP Ryan Williams  
Bay of Quinte 
VIA EMAIL:  
ryan.williams@parl.gc.ca 

 
Finance Minister Chrystia 
Freeland  
200-622 College Street 
Toronto, Ontario 
M6G 1B4 
VIA EMAIL: 
chrystia.freeland@parl.gc.ca 
 

MP Michael Chong  
Wellington-Halton Hills 
VIA EMAIL: 
michael.chong@parl.gc.ca 
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CARRIED  
 

 
As per the above resolution, please accept a copy of this correspondence for your information 
and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Justine Brotherston  
Municipal Clerk 
 
CC: All Ontario Municipalities  
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Tel: 613-392-284 | 
Toll Free: |-866-485-284 | 

virginial@quintewest.ca 
clerk@quintewest.ca 

P.O. Box 490 

7 Creswell Drive 

Trenton, Ontario K8V 5R6 

www.quintewest.ca 
A Natural Attraction 

Virginia LaTour, Deputy City Clerk 

August 15, 2024 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2 

Via Email - justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 

RE: Notice of Motion — Councillor Stedall — The Canada Community-Building Fund 

Dear Prime Minister: 

This letter will serve to advise that at a meeting of City of Quinte West Council held on 
August 14, 2024 Council passed the following resolution: 

Motion No 24-366 — Notice of Motion - Councillor Stedall - The Canada 

Community-Building Fund 
Moved by Councillor Stedall 
Seconded by Councillor McCue 

Whereas the City of Quinte West is entering into an agreement to receive Canada 
Community-Building Funds, which is administered by the Association of Ontario 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) on behalf of the Federal government; 

And whereas the funding allocations are less that 2% year over year for the next 5 

years; 

And whereas the amounts allocated in the past 5 years were less than 2% year 

over year; 

And whereas non-residential construction price inflation has risen by 29% since 
the end of 2020 and municipalities are facing soaring costs for infrastructure 
projects without a corresponding growth in revenue; 

And whereas there is a requirement for municipalities to complete an asset 
management plan and a housing needs analysis;
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And whereas both of these plans show the large funding gap between 

infrastructure and housing needs and funds available from property taxation; 

And whereas The City of Quinte West has over $1.5 billion in core infrastructure 

assets and, like other municipalities, its infrastructure is aging and in need of 

upgrades and replacement; 

And whereas The City’s Asset Management Plan requires $37 million annually to 

maintain existing assets which, based on current available funding, is resulting in 

an annual infrastructure deficit of over $17.1 million; 

And whereas municipalities are facing a gap in federal infrastructure funding as 

the 10-year Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program has come to an end; 

Now therefore be it resolved that the City of Quinte West calls on the Federal 

Government to provide a supplement to the allocations provided to municipalities 

under the AMO CBBF agreement for 2024 - 2028 for the same amount that was 

allocated, effectively doubling the allocation for those years; 

And further that this resolution be forwarded to MFOA, AMO, MP Ryan Williams, 

and Federal Finance Minister Chrystia Freeland, and all Municipalities in Ontario. 

Carried 

We trust that you will give favourable consideration to this request. 

Yours Truly, 

CITY OF QUINTE WEST 

Virginia LaTour, 
Deputy City Clerk 

CC: Donna Herridge, Executive Director, MFOA 

Colin Best, President, AMO 
Ryan Williams, MP, Bay of Quinte 

Hon. Chrystia Freeland, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance 

All Municipalities of Ontario
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
October 11, 2024 

Sent to: aromano@newmarket.ca 

Dear Amanda Romano: 

RE: Lighting Request – Waste Reduction Week – October 21, 2024 

 

I am writing to advise that your lighting request has been approved in accordance with the Council-

approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the Town of 

Newmarket will illuminate the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water 

Street in blue and green on October 21, 2024 to recognize Waste Reduction Week. Please note 

that the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM. Approved proclamations, lighting requests, 

and community flag raisings will be listed on the Town’s website. Approved lighting and 

community flag raisings will also be communicated to the public through the Town’s social media.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
October 11, 2024 

Sent to: kmkrumm@ymail.com 

Dear Kristin Krumm: 

RE: Lighting Request – Illuminate for Lennox Gastaut Syndrome (LGS) International 

Awareness Day – November 5, 2024 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will illuminate the Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in purple on November 5, 2024 to recognize Lennox Gastaut Syndrome (LGS) 

International Awareness Day on November 1, 2024. Please note that the lighting will occur from 

sunset until 11:00 PM. Approved proclamations, lighting requests, and community flag raisings 

will be listed on the Town’s website. Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be 

communicated to the public through the Town’s social media.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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Office of the Mayor  I  Town of Newmarket  I  395 Mulock Drive  I  PO Box 328 STN Main  I  Newmarket, ON  I  

L3Y 4X7 
Phone. 905-953-5300 x.2000  I  Fax. 905-953-5102  I  Email: jtaylor@newmarket.ca 

 
 
October 11, 2024 

 

Sent to: kmkrumm@ymail.com 

Dear Kristin Krumm: 

 

RE: Lighting Request – Illuminate for Lennox Gastaut Syndrome (LGS) 

International Awareness Day – November 5, 2024 

 
On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council I am pleased to recognize Lennox Gastaut 

Syndrome International Awareness Day by illuminating the Fred A. Lundy Bridge located 

on Water Street in purple on November 5, 2024 from sunset until 11:00 PM. 

Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 

 
 
John Taylor 
Mayor 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
October 10, 2024 

Sent to: hilary@eczemahelp.ca 

Dear Hilary Lawton: 

RE: Lighting Request – Shining a Light on Eczema – November 12, 2024 

 

I am writing to advise that your lighting request has been approved in accordance with the Council-

approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the Town of 

Newmarket will illuminate he Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street in blue on November 

12, 2024 to recognize Shining a Light on Eczema.  Please note that the lighting will occur from 

sunset until 11:00 PM.  Approved proclamations, lighting requests, and community flag raisings 

will be listed on the Town’s website. Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be 

communicated to the public through the Town’s social media.   

 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
October 11, 2024 

Sent to:  

Dear Helena Legault: 

RE: Lighting Request – UNICEF National Child Day – November 20, 2024 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will illuminate the Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street in blue on 

November 20, 2024 to recognize UNICEF – National Child Day. Please note that the lighting will 

occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.  Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be 

communicated to the public through the Town’s social media.   

 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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